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Passing	on	to	the	next	generation

OGSH: NANZAN COMMITTEE



KEISHOO-- “Passing on from one generation to the next…”
Romanization of the Japanese word is “Keisho”, however, from what we have learned from our late 

“Sensei”, Nobuo Takeno and Robert Kishaba, the Okinawan spelling and pronunciation dictate that this be Romanized 
and written as “Keishoo”.  In our effort to be respectful and mindful of our mentors, as a committee, Nanzan decided 
to spell this word in the “Okinawan” manner, as “K-E-I-S-H-O-O”.

This year, Nanzan decided upon “Keishoo” as our 2018 Anniversary theme.  Defined as “To receive and 
pass on”,  from ancestral Okinawa, we receive our cultural identity and heritage from our Issei, and share their 
legacy with our children, through story, song, & tradition.

A story: OKINAWAN GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY OF HAWAII– THE FIRST 25 YEARS….by Nancy Yogi

It started with “The Workshop”. The Okinawan Heritage Club started as a result of a genealogy 
workshop conducted by Dr. Bernice Hirai and the Hawaii Hiroshima Heritage Study Group. Along the way its 
name was changed to “Okinawan Genalogical Society of Hawaii”.  She beams proudly when stating, “Among all 
the clubs I helped start, the Okinawan genealogy club has blossomed into the largest, most active, and 
successful.” 

On March 20, 1993, a month after the workshop, then president of HUOA, Warren H. Higa held a meeting 
with 35 present to discuss the idea of forming a club. Thirty four signed to become the first members of the 
Okinawan Heritage Club.  On September 17, 1994, 24 members signed as charter members of Hawaii Okinawa 
Ken Heritage Club. On October 18, 1997, the By-Laws were signed. The name was changed to Okinawan 
Genealogical Society of Hawaii, adding the genealogy component to UOA.  The club’s activities and 
accomplishments are listed in the highlights, with each having its own story to tell.

Meetings were held on the 2nd floor of the Higa building until membership grew. The mezzanine above 
the Legacy II Ballroom offered a larger meeting place until climbing the stairs to the second floor meeting room 
became a challenge for some members and space was again becoming an issue.  With the extension project of 
the Higa building and the grand opening of the Serikaku Chaya in 2005, meetings moved to the Serikaku Chaya in 
2006 where we continue to meet monthly.    

An informal membership count reveals the numbers joining OGSH increasing each year. In 1993 
membership grew from 34 at the first meeting on March 20, 1993 to 54 for the year 1993. In 2003, we had 92 
listed as members.  Ten years later in 2013, the membership was 121. Today, we have a membership of about 
190.

An unofficial count done in 2017 shows 160 members on Oahu, 2 on Hawaii Island, 1 on Maui,  13 on the 
continental United States from California  to Delaware, 2 honorary members from Okinawa, and 4 of unknown 
origin. 

A song: MIHAIYU Contributed….by Sally Matsumoto
MIHAIYU ---ARIGATO                              Translation of MIHAIYU – ARIGATO
Soyo soyo to fuku kaze no                            Like a breeze of gentle wind
Youna shimabitotachi no                              The heart of islanders
Kawara nai sono kokoro.                               Has never changed
Kawaranu shima no uta                                 The songs of the island have not changed
Tomodachi to katarai                                     Reminisce about the past with friends
Oji chan no egao                                             Smiling face of grandfather
Itsumademo itsumademo                             Always, always
Nagaiki shite kudasai                                     Have a long life
Mihaiyu mihaiyu                                             Thank you, thank you
Anata ni kokoro kara arigato                        From the bottom of my heart thank you

Hito wa umarete sodatta                               People were born and raised
Furusato ni omoiyose                                     Thought of your homeland
To-ku hanarete itemo                                     Although separated far away
Itsumademo wasurenai                                  Will not forget forever
Ame kaze o shinonde                                      Protected from rain and wind
Watashio sodateta oya no                             The parent who had raised me
Sono nasake kokoro ni somete                     That compassion is dyed in my heart
Itsumademo ikite yuku                                   Proceed to live with it always
Mihaiyu mihaiyu                                              Thank you, thank you
Anata ni kokoro kara arigato                         From the bottom of my heart thank you
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2018 Anniversary Co-Chair Theresa Kakazu Tom, Sansei, Shuri
Since early 2018, Nanzan Committee has been working diligently to present a 

fabulous 25th Anniversary which our pioneering charter members fittingly deserve.  I 
hope our goals have been achieved and all will appreciate the fruits of our labor.

OGSH has taught me valuable lessons about Okinawa, Japan, and people, myself 
included. Its members have colorized and enriched my life tremendously.  And most 
significantly, I’ve finally found two family relatives in Okinawa, after seven years of 
wishing, hoping, and researching, thanks to the Anniversary Tour, OPL, Nancy Tome, 
& Penny Sakamoto.  Together, Penny and I went to Okinawa on our first trip, 
attended the 2011 Taikai, and joined OGSH upon our return, and together, we both 
met our newly discovered relatives on our second trip.  It was truly a remarkable and 
exciting odyssey I’ll never forget!  Aloha, Mahalo & Ippee Nifee Deebiru!

My wish for all is to have more discoveries revealed to us for the next 25 years.
Happy Anniversary & Congratulations, Charter Members!

2018 Anniversary Co-Chair  Nancy Kaneshiro Yogi, Nisei, Gushikawa
“Who am I?”  The question that spurred me to attend the genealogy workshop held 

in 1993.
Born in a household where Uchinaaguchi was the spoken language, and raised with 

family surrounded by folks speaking the native language, I never knew what being 
Okinawan was.  Only after becoming involved with OGSH did I learn about myself. I am 
grateful for this journey with OGSH and look forward to continue learning with others 
sharing the same interest.

To help a researcher begin, the tools I found most helpful are the translated 
information on the Immigrant Data Base and our Guidebook, two OGSH developed 
projects taking 14 years and 3 years to complete.  The most heartwarming and 
gratifying moment is the joy seen and felt when a connection is made.

2018 VP   Donna Nakazato Nakamura, Sansei, Motobu
I’m delighted and honored to be a part of our 25th anniversary celebration where we 
can pause to consider the journey that was embarked on by our charter members who 
had the foresight and vision to create OGSH. Ours is not a solitary journey; we take 
along the legacy of those who came before us, those who walk with us now and those 
who will come after us. Through the efforts of many individuals seeking to learn more 
about their roots, personal family trees have grown deeper roots and sprouted new 
branches and leaves that collectively has become a forest. It is a “reforestation” effort 
for our motherland and in our current homeland and reminds us how connected we 
remain although separated by time and a vast ocean. As the leaves in this forest rustle 
with time, I can hear the hush of soft voices in the winds from long ago saying “ukaji 
deibiru”. And those words also resonate with those of us who continue this journey of 
discovery and look to our roots with gratitude. Chibariyo! 

2018 President   Rodney Kohagura; Sansei; Ginowan
Welcome to the Okinawan Genealogical Society of Hawaii (OGSH) 25th Silver 

Anniversary Celebration.  OGSH started in 1993 as the Okinawan Heritage Club and 
adopted the logo “We link with our past to perpetuate our heritage.”  Through the 
years we have established and expanded our networks by conducting and attending 
many local workshops and more recently at the Okinawan Festival and East West 
Center.  Our outreach has gone global to Okinawa (Taikai and OPL) and to Uchinanchu 
establishments in South America.  Some of our special projects were the development 
of the Hawaii Immigrant Database, Short Story Books, Ryukyu Name Bookmarks, and 
offering weekly individual assistance on genealogy research.  

So what’s next for OGSH?  Where are we going?  We should continue to do what is 
beneficial to our members and HUOA.  We will encounter new challenges of changes 
to come.  We are blessed with many members who can contribute their gifts of 
knowledge and experiences to make OGSH move ahead.  It is our obligation and vital 
that we continue to perpetuate our heritage and culture for future generations.

Ippee Nifee Deebiru to all of you in attendance and especially the 2018 Silver 
Anniversary Committee (Nanzan) for planning this special event.



Menu Selections
Fresh Fruit Salad ~ Tossed Salad ~ Somen Salad       

Steamed White Rice ~ Maki,~ Teppo Maki,~ Inari Sushi

Haupia Cake  ~  Peach Bavarian Cake      Coffee ~ Hot Tea ~ Fruit Punch ~ Iced Water

Mr. Mark Higa

OGSH President, Mr. Rodney Kohagura
HUOA President Elect, Jocelyn Ige

Kazufumi Taira,     
Harold   &   Joyce Asato,

Dr. Kyoko Hijirida, 
Lynne Yoshiko   &   Clarence Nakasone,     

Nobu   &   Laura Yonamine,
Dr. Masato Ishida,
Dr. Bernice Hirai

President Rodney Kohagura; 
Vice President Donna Nakamura; Secretary Sue Ramelb; 
Assistant Secretary Theresa Tom; Treasurer Gloria Dugay

the late Mr. Mac Yonamine
represented by Nobu & Laura Yonamine

,
President Rodney Kohagura

Dr. Wayne Shiroma
Mr. Brandon Ing



Ms. Joy Schoonover
,   Mr. Mike Schoonover

,
by Mr. Ron Miyashiro

by Gay Hongo & Cheryl Toma Sanders

by Mark & Hanae Higa 

by Brandon Ing

,   Kumu Candy Pollack
Carol Kohagura, Donna Nakamura, Connie Nakasone, 

Penny Sakamoto, Theresa Tom

by Kenton Odo & Sean Sadaoka

by the Akisamiyo Band
Harry Masuda, Shiori Yamauchi, Yuko Ida, Sayaka Sakuma

, 
by Amy Oshiro

, 
by Hisashi Matsumoto

By All Guests & OGSH Members

by Kenton Odo, Sean Sadaoka & Harry Masuda



The following comments were garnered in an informal interview with a few charter members with the question “From 
your perspective, what has been the most significant accomplishment of OGSH?”

John Tasato:  The discussion started in 1990 with how to retain our Okinawan identity and heritage in the midst of a 
population and generation that was being “diluted” through marriage and exposure to many different cultures and 
ethnicities.

Louise Tamashiro:  We started in 1993 with 24 members.  A solid foundation was set with the leadership of John 
Tasato and others especially Dr. Bernice Hirai, June Arakawa and Nobu Takeno.  Bob Kishaba especially enhanced this 
knowledge base with his vast knowledge.

Nancy Tome:  We have been able to help people answer the most basic question people have of “Who Am I?”  We are 
a group of people with a common interest dedicated to learning more about our Okinawan heritage and to appreciate 
it.

Ron Miyashiro:  We have the privilege of learning more about genealogy from people with a lot of knowledge.  The 
genealogy guidebook and speakers taught me a lot.  

Bessie Nitahara:  We have advanced tremendously in terms of membership and knowledge gained from our volunteer 
guest speakers.

Nancy Yogi:  We’ve accomplished what we set out to do and we have had a huge influence in connecting families.

And our journey continues as we build on the foundation and vision of our charter members and ongoing efforts of 
our dedicated and committed membership.

With gratefulness we extend a “Ippee Nifee Deebiru”!

A Tradition: KACHASHI-The Dance…. As explained by Clarence Nakasone . . . .by Nancy Yogi

Kachashi is Okinawa’s traditional dance done at the closing of a happy occasion. The original meaning of 
“kacha-shii”, to mix by stirring or to “mix up” has become known as the Okinawan disco dance.  

A free style dance, everyone, regardless of age, gender or cultural background, dances in his or her own fashion to  this 
fast tempo music.  A male performer will lightly make a fist while dancing and a female may prefer to dance open 
handed.

Another name for kacha shii is acha mee, or acha mee gwa.  Acha comes from the Japanese word, aruku, to 
walk, while mee, from mai, meaning to dance, and gwa, cute or small in Uchinaaguchi.

A direct translation would be “dancing while you walk.”  A less formal translation would be “a happy dance” or 
“a dance of joy.”    

Your hands are kept high above your head and the constant movement will exercise your arms and fingers.  The 
footwork will let your energy flow from high above your head down to the ground.  This joyful dance will keep you 
young at heart, mind and soul.  With spiritual and religious origins, it defined the lively natives of the rural areas.  A 
group performance, it automatically makes you smile.

CURTIS SHINSATO 
PHOTO

Kachashi-the Poem:     By Clarence Nakasone
Kachashi is the tune of the soul.  

Beating the drum 
with a driving rhythm. 
Sanshin sounds off 

at top speed.
Beating sounds 

push the music up, up, up!  
Microphones dance 

with shouting voices. 
Words rushing and dashing out! 
Flaming hearts pump and skip.

The first few in the audience 
hesitantly come, 

Four in a bundle, 
three in a group.

The fever is getting 
higher and warmer.  
Two come together, 

and the surrounding mood 
gets hot and boiling.  

A single dancer 
approaches the stage, finally!

Amazing, just amazing,

All the traces of shyness fade away.  
Attained is a stage of self-effacement.  

Soon, “Smiling Flowers” 
float down all over.   
Microphones dance 

with shouting voices. 
Words rushing and dashing out! 

Flaming hearts pump and skip.
The first few in the audience 
hesitantly come, 
Four in a bundle, 
three in a group.
The fever is getting 
higher and warmer.  
Two come together, 
and the surrounding mood 
gets hot and boiling.  
A single dancer 
approaches the stage, finally!
Amazing, just amazing,
All the traces of shyness fade away.  
Attained is a stage of self-effacement.  
Soon, “Smiling Flowers” float down
All over.
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1998
President

Nobuo Takeno

1996 - 1997
President

Henry Isara

1993 - 1995
President

John Tasato
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2002
President

Nancy Tome
Uchinanchu of the year

Nobuo Takeno

2001
President

Rodney Kohagura
Uchinanchu of the year

Nancy Tome

2000
President

Rodney Kohagura
Uchinanchu of the year

Kay Yamada

1999
President

Nobuo Takeno
Uchinanchu of the year
Ronald Miyashiro

2003
President

Nancy Tome
Uchinanchu of the year

Nancy Yogi

2007
President

Thomas Shimabuku
Uchinanchu of the year

Dorothy Chee

2006
President

Thomas Shimabuku
Uchinanchu of the year

Amy Shinsato
Fred Shinsato

2005
President

Nancy Yogi
Uchinanchu of the year

Kazuo Tanoue
Shigeru Tanoue

2004
President

Nancy Yogi
Uchinanchu of the year

June Takeno

2008
President

Fred Shinsato
Uchinanchu of the year

Sally Tsuda

2013
President

Warren Higa
Uchinanchu of the year

John Tasato

2012
President

Warren Higa
Uchinanchu of the year
Thomas Shimabuku

2011
President

Rodney Kohagura
Uchinanchu of the year
Steve Miyashiro

2010
President

Rodney Kohagura
Uchinanchu of the year

Roy Kino

2009
President

Fred Shinsato
Uchinanchu of the year
Robert Kishaba

2018
President

Rodney Kohagura
Uchinanchu of the year

Mac Yonamine

2017
President

Rodney Kohagura
Uchinanchu of the year
Rodney Kohagura

2016
President

Rodney Kohagura
Uchinanchu of the year

Terry Shinsato
Pearl Toma

2015
President

Rodney Kohagura
Uchinanchu of the year
Louise Tamashiro

2014
President

Rodney Kohagura
Uchinanchu of the year
Sally Matsumoto



2007: -Published Short Stories Book III
-Sponsored first genealogy workshop for the
public at  Jikoen Temple, Honolulu 
-Participated, genealogy workshop
sponsored by the Japanese Institute of
Management Science
-Presented first genealogy workshop on
Maui
-Participated, genealogy workshop by
Japanese Women’s Foundation, facilitated
by the Hawaii Hiroshima Heritage Study
Group 
-Participated, genealogy workshop hosted by
the Hiroshima Study Group and the
Japanese Cultural Center of Hawaii

2008: -Participated, genealogy workshop
sponsored by the Japanese Institute of
Management Science 
-Presented first genealogy workshop on
Maui 
-Participated, genealogy workshop by
Japanese Women’s Foundation, facilitated
by the Hawaii Hiroshima Heritage Study
Group 

-Participated, genealogy workshop hosted by
the Hiroshima Study Group and the
Japanese Cultural Center of Hawaii 

2009: -No records
2010: -Published Short Stories Book IV
2011: -Published Short Stories Book V 

-Established mission statement:  “To
preserve and perpetuate our Okinawa
family heritage through education, research
and networking”
-Co-sponsored with WUB Hawaii, First 
Worldwide Okinawan Genealogy
Symposium during 5th Worldwide 
Uchinanchu Taikai in Okinawa

2012: -Published updated  “Beginner’s Guide to
Genealogy Research -- Okinawa”.
-Created Okinawan names bookmark project
-Began outreach to HUOA clubs 
-Began honoring members 88 years of age
Tookachi

2013: -Celebrating 20th anniversary, “Mirai e no   
Kakehashi” (Bridge to the Future)-Chibariyo!

GETTING STARTED-BUILDING OUR FOUNDATION
1993:  -First meeting, March 20, Okinawan 

Heritage Club
-Adopted logo: “We link with our past to
perpetuate our heritage”

1994:  -Became first affiliate member of UOA, (now
HUOA)
-Changed name to Okinawa Ken Heritage
Club

-Drafted initial bylaws
-Filed tax exempt status under HUOA
-Submitted proclamation to Hawaii
Legislature: Kyuzo Toyama, “Father of
Okinawan Immigration”
-First participated, HUOA Okinawan Festival,
Kapiolani Park 

1996: -First participated, Kauai Okinawan Dance
Festival

1997: -Amended bylaws to obtain nonprofit status
-Changed name to Okinawan Genealogical
Society of Hawaii (OGSH)

-Created first guidebook on genealogy
research

BUILDING NETWORKS
1998: -First participated, Portuguese Festa at Neal 

Blaisdell Center, Honolulu
-First participated, Church of Latter Day  
Saints Family History Center, Genealogical 
Conference

-Nominated our first “Uchinanchu of the
Year”

-Participated, Hawaii Okinawa Center 100th

Anniversary Celebration
2001: -Participated, Hilo Okinawan Festival
2002: -First participated, Maui Okinawan Festival

DEFINING OUR MISSION-REACHING OUT TO 
COMMUNITY

2003: -Toured Kyushu and Okinawa
-Participated, First Worldwide Uchinanchu
Conference sponsored by WUB and EWC

-Began translating immigrant information
into database

2004: -Published Short Stories Book I
2005: -Published Short Stories Book II 
2006: -First participated, Hawaii Plantation Village

Cultural Day
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First Partnership with Okinawa Prefectural Library at the 2017 HUOA Okinawan Festival

Last Festival to 
be held in 

Kapiolani Park.
Future festivals 

to be held at 
the Hawaii 
Convention 

Center.
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HOC Walking Tour led by John Tasato Mac Yonamine at Lift Topping Off Gathering

*Published Short Stories VI – “Life is the  Greatest Treasure
Participated in Honolulu Hale “Mini Okinawan Festival” after Hurricane Darby Members attend 6th Okinawa Taikai

OGSH Tours 
Hawaii Okinawa Plaza
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*Published Short Stories VII- “Our Legacy Continues...From Issei to Nisei and Beyond

Mac Yonamine donates 
$175,000 for OGSH Library
before passing away

Sally Matsumoto breaks 
OGSH Festival Scrip Sales Record

Japanese Consul General 
Shigeeda & wife speak with 

Bob Kishaba at O-Fest

Shinye & Noboru 
Gima share historic 
WW2 experiences
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Field trip to Honouliuli 
Internment Camp

S.American Tour to visit 
Okinawans in Argentina, 

Peru, and Brazil

OGSH 25th Anniversity Tour in Okinawa



Donna Nakamura  Susan Ramelb
Commemorative Program

Our generous donors:

Of Pupus, Desserts & Supplies,
&

StanleyUehara,  PearlToma, 
AlbertKatsuyama,  JuneTakeno, 

ClydeUchima,  AmyTsuru,  ClydeHiga, 
Joyce&ThomLichte,  DonnaNakamura, 

TheresaTom,  LouiseTamashiro,
RonaldMiyashiro,  NaomiTome, 

EllenUjimori,  Guy&CindyUjimori, 
JacquelineToma,  PennySakamoto, 

WendyKamimura,  KayIkei, 
Fred&AmyShinsato,  ShinyeGima,

Participating

NANZAN ELVES

Amy&FredShinsato
DavidShinsato,  TerryShinsato  

DawnShimata, WayneShiroma  
EvelynTakara, KaarenTakara,  

JohnTasato, JackieToma 
Florence Teruya, LaverneTeruya, 

Linda&RichardTeruya
PearlToma, TheresaTom 
NancyTome, NaomiTome
AmyTsuru,  StanUehara, 

Cindy&GuyUjimori, ClydeUchima
DoreenYamashiro, NancyYogi

Honorary Elves

PresidentRodneyKohagura
DonnaNakamura

SusanRamelb
CurtisShinsato
RonMiyashiro
DavidArakawa

Our MEMBERS!

ANNIE CHANG
Plenty of Pineapples!

HISASHI & SALLY MATSUMOTO
GOYA, GOYA, GOYA!

CHERYL SASAKI
Essential Paper Goods
KEN & NANCY TOME
A Multitude of Prizes!

RON MIYASHIRO
Videographer

Joy & Michael Schoonover

Audio Pros

OGSH CHARTER MEMBERS

Barbara Fuchigami, Karen Hamada, Steven Higa, 

Ronald Miyashiro, Bessie Nitahara, Kiyoshi Taira, Jane Takaesu, 

Joyce Takara, June Takeno, Louise Tamashiro,  John Tasato, 

Tom Tasato, Nancy Tokuda, Nancy Tome, & Nancy Yogi.

CURTIS SHINSATO & RENE NAKAMA

All of our past & present 
Presidents, Staff,

Uchinanchus of the Year, 
& Advisors

Our
Guests & Entertainers

PENNY SAKAMOTO & KAY IKEI

Helping Hands & Feet

NANZAN COMMITTEE; CHUZAN & HOKUZAN VOLUNTEERS



We dedicate this celebration to our surviving Charter Members:

In Memory Of PassedFriends,
~ Mac Yonamine &  Jane Serikaku ~

We who follow, that have been blessed with your, 
Knowledge, Guidance, and Friendship,

Salute your Dedication, Perseverance, and Allegiance 
to the Okinawan Genealogical Society of Hawaii.

With Respect & Heartfelt Gratitude,

Ippee Nifee Deebiru  
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O K I N A W A N   G E N E A L O G I C A L   S O C I E T Y   OF   H A W A I I   

Rodney Kohagura
Lily Kumura

Toshimi Kuniyoshi
Theodore Lau
Joyce Lichte
Thom Lichte

Hisashi 
Matsumoto

Sally Matsumoto
Neal Matsumura
Eleanor Miyasaki
Isaac Miyashiro
Mary Miyashiro
Masa Miyashiro

Ronald Miyashiro
Steve Miyashiro
Walt Miyashiro

Hatsuko Morales
Dorothy Nakama

Les Nakama
Barbara 

Nakamatsu
Herbert Nakamatsu
Joan Nakamatsu

Donna Jean 
Nakamura

Connie Nakasone
Robert Nakasone

Sakae Nakata
Myrna Nishihara
Ken Nishimura

Joyce Nishimura

Bessie Nitahara
Anne Oshiro
Gary Oshiro

Ronald Oshiro
Yoshinobu Oshiro

Yukio Oshiro
David Ramelb
Susan Ramelb
Sally Sakaitani

Penny Sakamoto
Barbara Sasahara

Cheryl Sasaki
Joy Schoonover

Michael 
Schoonover

James Serikaku
Jane Serikaku
Janice Shiira

Tom Shimabuku
Dawn Shimata
Amy Shinsato

Curtis Shinsato
David Shinsato
Fred Shinsato
Terry Shinsato
Harris Shiroma
Wayne Shiroma
Lillian Suyama
Kiyoshi Taira

Pat Taira

Betty Takamine
Evelyn Takara
Francis Takara
Kaaren Takara

Seikichi 
‘Chick’ Takara
Jane Takaesu
June Takeno

Cyrus Tamashiro
Louise Tamashiro
Marsha Tamashiro
Sarah Tamashiro
Laverne Tanaka

John Tasato
Tom Tasato

Clyde Teruya
Florence Teruya
Howard Teruya

Kisei Teruya
Linda Teruya

Richard Teruya
Nancy Tokuda
Theresa Tom
Allen Toma

Jacqueline Toma
Pearl Toma
Sandy Toma
Ken Tome

Nancy Tome

Sarah Naomi Tome
Sally Tsuda
Amy Tsuru

Virginia Tully
Clyde Uchima

Stanley Uehara
Cindy Ujimori
Ellen Ujimori
Guy Ujimori

Noreen Uyeda
Poscablo

Ann Wong
Doreen Yamashiro

Mac Yonamine
Nancy Yogi

Shigeru Yoshimoto
Allan Akamine
Karen Akamine
Patrick Akamine

Shirley Alos
Goro Arakawa
Alfred Asato
Elisa Asato

Nancyann Asato
Annie Chang
Dorothy Chee

Rosemae Chibana
Joyce Chinen
Carol Chun

Sumie Consillio

Gloria Dugay
Gwen Fujie
Kay Fujimori
Jean Fujita

David Funakoshi
Shinye Gima

Karen Hamada
Clyde Higa
James Higa

Mark+Hanae Higa
Steve Higa

Carol Chung Ige
Mark Iha
Kay Ikei

Susan Imai
Eleanor Ing
Henry Isara

Sachiko Iwabuchi
Harold Kameya
Kenneth Kamiya
Patricia Kamiya
Amy Kaneshiro

David Kaneshiro
Sandra Kaneshiro
Albert Katsuyama
Elsie Kawakone

Lynette Kida
Yoko Kishaba
Gloria Kishi

Jan Kobashigawa
Ruby Kobayashi
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